
 [image: image1.jpg]



Reg charity no 232219

Branch Updates

The Branch AGM will be held at The Kestrel on Wednesday July 23rd @ 7.30pm.  We need 10 members (including trustees) to make the meeting quorate.  Please do come along and support even if you are not a society member. We will be putting on refreshments and nibbles which will be available from 7pm.  Our local RSPCA Inspector will be there telling us a little of what he has been up to recently and will be available to answer questions. We hope to make the meeting a bit more of a social event as well as the Branch AGM. 

Animal Update

The last couple of months have been very busy with cats and kittens.  We had two lovely young cats brought in from an eviction and within 48 hours they had produced 7 kittens between them.

The kittens are now 8 weeks old and full of fun,  3 to-date have been reserved and hopefully homes will be found very soon for the others.  One of the kittens’ mum has already been re-homed and I’m sure it will not be long before the other one finds a home also.

Cats for re-homing

Mia – is a neutered tortoiseshell female who came into us with 3 kittens, all the kittens have now been re-homed but Mia needs to go to an experienced cat owner in a home with no children or other pets. She is affectionate but on her terms and would ideally suit someone who liked cat company but does not want a lap cat.

Betty – is about 7 years old, she is a beautiful black and tan tortie with the most lovely personality.  She loves being stroked and cuddled.  Betty has been in a cattery for 8 months due to no fault of her own. She has recently come into our care and is an absolute delight. 

Molly – is a young neutered black & white female cat who has recently had kittens. She will make a delightful family pet as she is very affectionate and playful.

Please contact Jill if you are interested in re-homing one of our animals.

Home Visitors Course

The home visitors course was attended by 6 people.  Over the coming months they will be coming out on home visits and hopefully will be able to take on visits in the near future.

Microchipping

We now have three branch members who are qualified to microchip animals having attended a course recently. 

With effect from mid July we will be able to offer microchipping for dogs & cats to members of the public in and around Harrogate.  Details will be posted on the website very soon.

We will also be offering microchipping at Birstwith Show this year at a cost of £10 per dog.  If you know of anyone who would like their dog chipped please tell them to come along on the day. 

Lottery Winners

March

1st Christopher Davison (33)

2nd Kirsty Hollingworth (9)

April

1st Jane Teale (7)

2nd Derek Johnson (19)

Donations

We would like to thank the following for their kind donations: 

Mr & Mrs Selway

Glenpac

Jemma Escreet

Geoff & Stella Brown

Foretel

Mr Wilcox

Mr Thomas

Intech

PFG

Collections

We held a collection at Morrison’s Wetherby during RSPCA Week.  Thanks to everyone who gave their time to collect and to Pat for organising.  Everybody raised almost £500 which was absolutely brilliant.  It goes to show how much we can raise if the day is covered by as many volunteers as possible.

We held a Flag Day in Harrogate on 14th June and raised £365.  Once again, thanks to everyone who helped out on the day.  It was very windy and quite chilly for June but that didn’t deter us. 

The next flag days are Wetherby on July 12th, Ripon on July 19th and Knaresborough on August 9th.  Thanks to everyone who has so far put their name down to collect.  If anyone else is able to spare an hour or two please let Claire know.  We are very grateful for anytime you can spare.

The next supermarket collection is on Saturday 13th September at Morrison’s in Harrogate.

Birstwith Show

It’s the Birstwith Show on Saturday 26th July and we would love to see you there.  If you can spare some time to volunteer on the day please let Claire know if you haven’t already done so.  Or if you are unable to volunteer but would just like to enter your dog in the Dog Show or enjoy the day we would love to see you.  Registration on the field starts at 12 noon and the dog show starts promptly at 2pm.  Entries are £1 per class.

The good news is that Sky, the Stray FM Radio Dog, will be making an appearance too.  She will be microchipped on the day so that should be good publicity for the event as it will be mentioned on the radio.  Chris Bell, the breakfast show DJ, will hopefully be judging at least one class. 

We will also be holding a tombola.  If you have any prizes you would like to donate please contact Claire as we need as much as we can get.

BUPA Southlands Dog Show

The dog show was held on Saturday 21st June.  It poured with rain however we were able to hold the event inside the home.  Thanks to Val Storey at BUPA Southlands for organising the afternoon.  It went really well, a fun day was had by all, especially the pooches, and by the end of the day they had raised £180 which will be doubled by BUPA headquarters.

Wetherby Events

Thanks to the volunteers in Wetherby who raised £50 at the local church fete.  They will also be at the Wetherby Pram Race on Sunday 6th July so fingers crossed for good weather.

Abseil off Leeds Met Building

On Sunday 6th July Charlie Bulley will be throwing herself off the Leeds Met Building in a sponsored abseil.  Good luck!  If anyone would like to sponsor Charlie that hasn’t already done so please contact Claire.

Charlie also organised a stall at the Ripley car boot sale in June and raised just under £65 for the branch which was fantastic considering it poured with rain as soon as it opened.

Everyclick.com update

To date this search engine has raised £26.23 for the branch.  Please keep on using it and telling your friends!

Events Diary 2008

July

Saturday 12th – Wetherby Flag Day

Saturday 19th – Ripon Flag Day

Saturday 26th – Birstwith Show with Rescue Dog of the Year local heat

August

Saturday 9th – Knaresborough Flag Day 

September

Wednesday 3rd – Friends Meeting @ The Kestrel, 7.30pm

Saturday 13th - Morrison’s Harrogate collection

October

Saturday 4th – Sainsbury’s Harrogate collection

Saturday 11th – Morrison’s Boroughbridge collection

November

Saturday 8th – Hampsthwaite Jumble Sale
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